Parish Council Report
September  2014
The Parish Council (PC) met on Tuesday 16th September after the summer break.  It was also attended by both our County and Rugby Borough councillors, who up-dated us with such issues as changes to the Fire & Rescue service and the availability of funding opportunities available to parish councils.  We raised with County Cllr Roberts our frustration with various Highways complaints: blocked drains, verge repairs and the proliferation of 50mph signage on local rural roads.  We shall continue to pursue these issues.
The PC recorded the fact that Cluff Natural Resources plc had withdrawn their interest in developing Underground Coal Gasification drilling in this locality.  This was welcomed although it was also noted that the licence to do this is still available to other contractors.
The Council recorded their thanks to all those who contributed to the Rededication of the war Memorial in early August: it was truly an uplifting experience for those who attended.  We have also arranged to carry out annual cleaning of the memorial, following the advice received from the specialist firm who carried out the work recently.

The annual safety inspection of the Recreation Field identified a few issues which we have addressed.  Cllr Terry Healey has been busy over the summer on this, for which we are very grateful.  It was good to hear that there were no serious problems.  

Two local planning applications had bee investigated by councillors and the decision taken not to comment on either, since they had no impact on the village community.  The PC has a protocol for dealing with all applications, which was applied in these cases.

Following offers to help with the annual Bonfire Night at the Annual Village Meeting in April, a group of nine villagers met recently to help plan this year’s event.  Rising costs mean that it is important that there are advance ticket sales, otherwise this traditional village celebration is not sustainable.  Please keep an eye open for publicity fliers about this. There will be an earlier start and the Club will also be providing supporting activities for Bonfire Night as well as Halloween the evening before.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be at 7.30pm on 
Tuesday 21st October in the Birbury.  
All are welcome to attend.

Best wishes

Diana Turner, 
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
